
TO THE KIND ATTN. OF ALL THE ESC & ISSF MEMBER FEDERATIONS
IMPORTANT INFORMATION concerning the NEW PROCEDURE for issuing GUN 
PERMITS
.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-.-
Dear Colleagues,
Following to the latest communication received from FITAV - Italian Shotgun Federation - 
we’re informing hereby about a crucial
update regarding the new procedure to get the GUN PERMITS.
This important note is intended also as an AMENDMENT about the PARAGRAPH Nbr. 7 
“IMMIGRATION AND CUSTOMS
REQUIREMENTS”
of our GENERAL INFORMATION that you earlier received from us both regarding our 
LONATO ECH24 and WCUP24.
In particular :

1)
The G.I. section mentioning :
“To the Athletes not holding the European Firearm Certificate : the Italian Shotgun 
Federation soon after receiving the Firearm &
Ammunition Form duly filled in, will send the gun permit “
Has to be replaced by :
“ The Athletes not holding the European Firearm Certificate must carefully follow all the 
instructions described in the USER
MANUAL - GUN PERMIT - 2.0.
The new system is available at the following link : https://gunpermit.fitav.it
Registration is required to enter. “

2)
G.I., Paragraph Nbr. 7 _ CUSTOM FORMALITIES, IMPORT OF FIREARMS :
The following statement has to be added further to the existing instructions :
“ All the Athletes traveling BY CAR, when CROSSING THE BORDER must go to the 
FIRST USEFUL POLICE STATION TO
DECLARE THE ENTRY OF THE WEAPON
and show the documentation, including the Fitav GUN PERMIT "

3)
Kindly have an accurate reading about the USER MANUAL attached to the present email, 
so as to be guided step by step in how
to use the new system and how get the gun permit correctly issued.
Lonato O.C. and Fitav ( through the usual contact : gunpermit@fitav.it ) are at Your 
disposal for any further support You may
need in this regard,


